GRAND COUNTY WATER CONSERVANCY DISTRICT GRAND COUNTY SPECIAL SERVICE WATER DISTRICT

REGULAR MEETING ----- APRIL 17, 19854

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 A.M. by the Chairman, Samuel J. Taylor, at the Ramada Inn. Other Grand County Water Conservancy District Board members present were Gary N. Wilson, William T. Hines, D. L. Taylor, Everett L. Schumaker and Robert R. Norman.

ATTENDANCE

Special Service Water District Board members present were Samuel J. Taylor, Everett L. Schumaker, Dan Holyoak, George White and William D. McDougald.

Others present were Karl Tangren, David J. Bretzke, Executive Director, Dale Pierson, District Maintenance Man and Roberta R. Highland Secretary.

Samuel Taylor reported he and David Bretzke and inspected the reservoir and the Diversion structure, and everything looked good. The patching is complete, and the water should rise above the patch within a few days. He also reported that the work on the irrigation pipeline was progressing nicely and there was more soil out there than anticipated, so not so much sand would have to be brought in to bed the line.

RESERVOIR REPAIRS

David Bretzke reported he had talked to the new owner at the Walnut Lane Well, and they wanted to consult their attorney before making any decision about pulling the pipe in that well. Bretzke also reported he had talked to Dutch Zimmerman about the 1/2 day allowance for pulling that casing, and Zimmerman had told him that would not be worthwhile.

WALNUT LANE WELL

Samuel Taylor read the letter he had written to Karl Tangren The regarding potential San Juan County customers. The contents were generally discussed, and Mr. Tangre thanked the Board for their consideration. Mr. Tangren was handed the letter and thanked for attending the meeting.

TANGREN LETTER

Gary Wilson mentioned that he and Dale had attended a seminar WATER with Dr. Griffin about a water scheduling device. The use of this device DEVICE was discussed, and it was pointed out that it could save up to 20% in water use. The use was explained, and D. L. Taylor suggested we contact someone from the University to explain the program to the entire Board.

WATER SCHEDULING DEVICE

Samuel Taylor asked for a discussion on the verbal resignation CURT YOUNG of Curtis Young. William D. McDougald suggested someone from the valley RESIGNATION be appointed to the Board, and various candidates were discussed. William D. McDougald moved the Board submit the names of Karl Tangren, Russell O. Donoghue and John "Dutch" Zimmerman to the County Commission for consideration. D. L. Taylor seconded. MOTION CARRIED.

D. L. Taylor reported that the Well Water Committee had met, and WELL WATER were considering the lease of the Corbin Well from the City of Moab, which COMMITTEE in turn would be the main source of water to the proposed golf course development. Sam asked the Committee to discuss it further, and make a firm recommendation. Wells in the valley were discussed, together with the location of any well that could be put into the system.

Grand County Water Conservancy District
Grand County Special Service Water District
April 17, 1984 - Page 2

Samuel Taylor reported that last year the District had had to hire another person to help Dale keep the diversion structure cleaned out. Methods of keeping the cost of keeping the diversion clean as cheaply as possible was discussed. This discussion included hiring someone closer to the structure with a motorcycle and having Bob Byrnes help out as he is alreadon on the payroll as Water Commissioner.

TEMPORARY HELP FOR TUNNEL

Dale reported the City is now taking water from the Betty Schu- CITY WATER maker Well No. 3.

The meeting adjourned at 7:45 A.M.

ADJOURNMENT

ATTEST:

Jane A Jaylor, Chairman

David J. Brettke, Secretary